Informal Open Meeting October 15, 2009 
Recluse Community Trust
Members present:  Marilyn Mackey Sue Wallis, Jerry Means, Marge Means, Cate Loetscher, Amber Loetscher, Kathy Spellman, Nancy Sorenson, Fred Oedekoven, Sharon Rinker.

Others present:  James Heald, Kendall Cox, Del Rae Cox, Merle McClure, Frank Wallis, Amy Manor.   
The informal meeting was called to order by Marilyn Mackey.
The purpose of this meeting is to report on the October 13 meeting with County Commissioners for which Marilyn and Fred were directed by the board to represent the Recluse Community Trust. Sue Wallis also attended the meeting. 

Marilyn reported that she and Fred outlined the history and time line of the Recluse Hall Project, the difficulties that we have had and costs associated with the bids, the shortage of funds.  They presented pros and cons of completing the Recluse Hall and the pros and cons of starting over with a new building in a location that would provide parking and
better handicapped access. 
Fred discussed his concerns about the integrity of the foundation and floor of the old building and his fears that we could put nearly a half million dollars into this project and still have to do more renovation down the road. They outlined the amount of money that has already been spent, the amount of funds available at the present time and how much money we are presently short, approximately $87, 781.00. to complete the old building.  
As directed by the board of the Recluse Trust, they stated that it was the consensus of the board that money would be better spent on a new modern structure, probably in a different location within the community.
Marilyn reported that the commissioners were very receptive to either option – restoring the old or starting new and would provide funds to finish either project. Marilyn asked them how they felt about turning the grant back, and the commissioners stated that while this was a concern that the decision should be based on what is best for the Recluse community.  

The commissioners concluded by directing the Recluse Community Trust go to the community and to come up with specific plans and solid estimates on what the community wants to do, and then present that information to the Commissioners at a later date. 
Sue Wallis, speaking on her own behalf at the commissioners meeting, since she had not been directed by the board to speak for the Recluse Trust, also presented at the commissioners meeting.
Sharon stated that now it is time to plan a community meeting.  
Marilyn answered that we need the support of the community to go forward and we better have a better grasp of the dollars for both projects before we do that. She expressed concern that no matter what we decide some will not be happy.  
A discussion followed about the idea of moving the building to a new location in order to keep the CDBG funds.  Jerry described the process to do that. 

Sue took the floor to tell us what her family has been doing. “One of the things that we haven’t been able to talk to you about  is that our family would like to take out the component  relating to log restoration, have the Trust sign the contract with Michaels Construction and the Wallis’ will do the log restoration.  The community will come together to help us.”  She spoke aggressively against any plan to turn the grant back and said that she has spoken to the WBC and discovered there is money to pay for heating and air conditioning.  She stated that she is checking to make sure a non profit can apply directly for these funds ( Del Rae Cox told us the county recently decided not to apply for these funds because they require complex tracking of costs throughout many years) Sue claimed to have also spoken with the USDA Rural Development Office and they now have grants that we can apply for.  She also believes that it will be no problem to raise all the money that we need to complete the project on the old hall. She believes we have gone too far in the direction of restoration to do anything else now. She stated that it is the mission of the trust to restore the Hall. 

She proposed to meet with the architect and contractor next Tuesday and go over the scope of the project, each component and detail, and timeline to see how the Wallis’ could fit into the project to do the restoration. There may be other components that we want to do, she said. She restated that they are experts in log building and will have no problem doing the project. Take the $90,000.00 out of the project, sign the contract with Michaels, she repeated. 

When asked if the Wallis’ intend to provide all materials for the log restoration Frank Wallis stated that the Trust would have to come up with the money for the materials, but that that should be no problem.

Marilyn asked if people were comfortable with Sue talking to the contractor and the architect.  No one in the room said that he or she was comfortable with this. 

Nancy asked if the Wallis family was going to pay for the architect to come and speak with them next Tuesday.  Someone explained that the architect is now working off contract on an hourly basis. Sue said that she would persuade him that it would be in his best interest to come for no cost because the project may be lost if he doesn’t.  She also said maybe she wouldn’t need to have the architect on hand.

Someone asked if the Wallis’ needed to be bonded.  Sue replied that bonding is unnecessary because we are donating everything.

Fred cautioned us about pulling out this component or that component, and making change orders, because if we hold up the contractor he may sue us for the costs he incurred from being held up.  It can end up cost more than ever. Sue said this was a maximum bid project.  Marilyn clarified that it was not, that this was a straight low bid project.  

In discussion about the winning bid, several agreed that it seemed too high, but Sue said this was always a $400,000.00 project.  That is why we got so much for the grant. Sue said we will need to give every dime donated back if we do not restore the Hall and we will have no money to go forward.
Merle McClure commented that building a community hall in a location away from a public road would be a good idea because there are safety concerns at the present location right along the recluse road and there have been several close calls.
Marilyn stated that whatever our decision is it should be based on what is best for the community and that decision comes from the community, and therefore we need to proceed to plan that meeting. 
Billee stated that a community meeting would help because no one knows the “truth.”

Kendall stated that he did an informal polling earlier in the day and came up with 40 or more signatures on a petition stating a desire for a new building rather than a restoration.  He named each of those who had signed.  Sharon asked if everyone in the community had had a chance to respond and he said that they had not.  Sharon was concerned that some may not have understood what the petition was about.

Jerry said that if we were having a vote that he would vote to refuse all bids on the old hall.  

Marge expressed an interest in returning the money from the grant so it could be used for other projects. 

Following further discussion and reiteration of the above issues a plan was made to go forward with getting the information needed for two options:  Option A is to complete old hall restoration.  Option B is to plan and build a new building at another location, probably at the Barbe Arena on Greenough  Road. This building might include parts of the old building incorporated into the building.  
We have most of the relevant information available for Option A.  

Amber, Cate, James Heald, and Kendall Cox will work on getting information for doing Option B. Nancy will provide them with the plans for the Hall project so the floor plans will be similar.  This will be for a building that is approximately 50‘X70’ the same footprint of the hall restoration and addition. The difference will be that there will be no wrap around veranda.   

The board asked that the Option A and Option B be comparable apples to apples as much as possible. Therefore we will present each as a turnkey building.
The Board will meet on October 27 at 4:00 PM to go over the information and prepare for the public meeting which is scheduled for November 9th at 6:30 PM.
Frank Wallis volunteered to get some fans and dry the floor in the old hall. 

The meeting was adjourned. 
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